DEPUTY PRESIDENT REPORT TO THE 2019 AGM
The 2018/19 season has proved to be largely uneventful – meaning the leagues and county matches have run smoothly - a credit to all the Officers and Board of SCCA.
Particular thanks must go to our President, Paul Shepherd (who makes the role of Deputy President much less onerous), our Administrative Director, Peter Lawrence and Finance Director, Dan Rosen, all of whom do tireless work in the background that few outside the Board see.

As referred to in the President’s report particular effort has been put into communication with SCCA members as regards ECF issues and communicating back to ECF. This was unsuccessful at the recent ECF Finance Council Meeting and seems to demonstrate a dis-connect between a large number of bronze/silver members of ECF and the more vocal gold members and those with significant influence within the ECF. This is anticipated to be an ongoing issue for future seasons.
Participation in and volunteers in running of local league teams continues to on the decline, and as my club, Wimbledon, has experienced, losing our venue at short notice in April, adds a further challenge to being able to offer local chess at an affordable cost.   

Russell Granat
16 June 2019
